Federal Resources for Rural Communities to Help Address Substance Use Disorder and Opioid Misuse





Office of National Drug Control Policy U.S. Department of Agriculture

October 2018

♦ Table of Contents ♦

American Indian/Alaska Native	1
Community	4
Economic Development	12
Education	16
Elderly People	22
Employment	24
Government	29
Health/Wellness	36
Healthcare Systems	45
Housing	54
Infrastructure	58
Justice	63
Mental Health	68
Opioids	75
Overdose Prevention	83
Parenting/Family	89
Prevention	94
Recovery	98
Rural/Frontier	104
Social Services	110
Substance Use Disorder	113
Transportation	121
Treatment	124
Violence, Trauma, and Abuse	132
Youth	136

ONDCP has identified 26 overarching categories to organize this resource guide and help users identify potential sources of assistance for issues they find most challenging. This list is not exhaustive: many of the programs and resources listed in these pages cover a much broader range of potential uses.

Federal Resources for Rural Communities to Help Address Substance Use Disorder and Opioid Misuse

In May 2018, the Office of National Drug Control Policy (ONDCP) stood up a Rural Opioid Federal Interagency Working Group to help address the opioid crisis by improving coordination of and reducing potential overlap among the Federal responses in the Nation's rural communities. The IWG is co-chaired by ONDCP and USDA. This document is the first output, a guide to the resources that can help make a difference in your communities.

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>American Indian/Alaska Native</u>		
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/focus-areas/native-american-affairs	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Commerce		
Economic Development Administration		
Economic Development Planning Assistance	https://www.eda.gov/pdf/about/Planning-Program-1- Pager.pdf	Funding
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	tration	
Medication-Assisted Treatment-Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction Tribal Set-Aside	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-009	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
American Indian/Alaska Native		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	tration	
Targeted Capacity Expansion-HIV Program: Substance Use Disorder Treatment for Racial/Ethnic Minority Populations at High Risk for HIV/AIDS	https://www.samhsa.gov/newsroom/press- announcements/201703141100	Funding
Tribal Behavioral Health Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 18-017	Funding
Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-008	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Office of Policy Development & Research		
EnVision Centers	https://www.hud.gov/envisioncenters	Direct Service Provider
Office of Public & Indian Housing		
ConnectHome and ConnectHomeUSA	https://connecthomeusa.org/	Direct Service Provider
Neighborhood Networks (Public Housing)	https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing /programs/ph/ross/aboutnn	Funding
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
American Indian/Alaska Native		
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants-	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Community		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and- safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
21st Century Community Learning Centers	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/21stcclc/index.html	Academic Enrichment
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
Rural Education Achievement Program (Small, Rural School Achievement Program and Rural, Low-Income School Program)	https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/sst/index.html	Direct Service Provider
Office of Innovation and Improvement		
Full Service Community Schools Program	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/communityschools/index.html	Direct Service Provider

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Community		
Department of Education		
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Office of Special Education Programs		
OSEP Parent Program - Parent Training and Information Centers and Community Parent Resource Centers	www.parentcenterhub.org	Training
Department of Health and Human Services		
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Adminis	tration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Community-based Coalition Enhancement Grants to Address Local Drug Crises	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-001	Funding
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-008	Funding

Program Webpage Resource Type

Community

Department of Health and Human Services

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration

Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-005	Funding
HIV, HCV, & Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Epidemics	https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-DA-17-014.html	Funding
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-006	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Promoting Integration of Primary and Behavioral Health Care	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 17-008	Funding
Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 015	Funding
State Pilot Grant Program for Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-016	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Community</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Strategic Prevention Framework - Partnerships for Success Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-008	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs-resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Tribal Behavioral Health Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 18-017	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 016	Funding
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Office of Multifamily Housing		
Neighborhood Networks (Multifamily Housing)	https://www.hud.gov/states/shared/working/r7/mfnbornetworksfaq	Funding
Office of Public & Indian Housing		
ConnectHome and ConnectHomeUSA	https://connecthomeusa.org/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Rural Housing and Economic Development		
Rural Gateway	https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/rural/	Information
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Community		
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family Drug Court Enhancements	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family Drug Courts Implementation	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth (Solely for Opioids)	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth Categories 1 - 2 - 3	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Community</u>		
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian programs)	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants- rural-areas-fact-sheet-section-531	Funding
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Veterans Health Administration		
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index .asp	Training
Federal Communications Commission		
Universal Service Rural Health Care Program	https://www.usac.org/rhc/	Funding
Office of National Drug Control Policy		
Drug Free Communities Support Program		
Drug Free Communities	https://www.whitehouse.gov/ondcp/grants-programs/	Funding

Disability Department of Education Office of Elementary and Secondary Education School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA) https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html Technical Assistance Office of Safe and Healthy Students Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools https://rems.ed.gov/ Technical Assistance	Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA) https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html Technical Assistance Office of Safe and Healthy Students	<u>Disability</u>		
School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA) https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html Technical Assistance Office of Safe and Healthy Students	Department of Education		
Office of Safe and Healthy Students	Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
	School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA)	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools https://rems.ed.gov/ Technical Assistance	Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
	Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Office of Special Education Programs	Office of Special Education Programs		
OSEP Parent Program - Parent Training and www.parentcenterhub.org Information Centers and Community Parent Resource Centers	Information Centers and Community Parent Resource	www.parentcenterhub.org	Training
Positive Behavioral Interventions and Support (PBIS) https://www.pbis.org/ Technical Assistance Center		https://www.pbis.org/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services	Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service	Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program https://www.ihs.gov/asap/ Funding	Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
Mental Health Program https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/ Direct Service Provider	Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration	Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	tration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction-technology-transfer-center-network Information	Addiction Technology Transfer Center		Information
Center for Integrated Health Solutions https://www.samhsa.gov/integrated-health-solutions Training and Technical Assistance	Center for Integrated Health Solutions	https://www.samhsa.gov/integrated-health-solutions	9
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- Funding 005	Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program Student Aid	Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Promoting Integration of Primary and Behavioral Health Care https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 17-008 Health Care	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Disability</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants-	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Economic Development		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and- safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Rural Utilities Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-utilities	Financial Assistance
Department of Commerce		
Economic Development Administration		
Economic Adjustment Assistance	https://www.eda.gov/pdf/about/Economic-Adjustment- Assistance-Program-1-Pager.pdf	Funding
Economic Development Planning Assistance	https://www.eda.gov/pdf/about/Planning-Program-1- Pager.pdf	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Economic Development		
Department of Commerce		
Economic Development Administration		
Public Works Program	https://www.eda.gov/pdf/about/Public-Works-Program-1- Pager.pdf	Funding
Regional Innovation Strategies Grant Competition	https://www.eda.gov/oie/ris/	Funding
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Rural Education Achievement Program (Small, Rural School Achievement Program and Rural, Low-Income School Program)	https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/sst/index.html	Direct Service Provider
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Adminis	tration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 008	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 005	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 003	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Economic Development		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 015	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Office of Policy Development & Research		
EnVision Centers	https://www.hud.gov/envisioncenters	Direct Service Provider
Office of Rural Housing and Economic Development		
Rural Gateway	https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/rural/	Information
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Economic Development		
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth (Solely for Opioids)	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants-	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Education</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and- safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Rural Utilities Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-utilities	Financial Assistance
Department of Education		
StudentHealth.gov	<u>Under Development</u>	
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
21st Century Community Learning Centers	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/21stcclc/index.html	Academic Enrichment

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Education</u>		
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
Rural Education Achievement Program (Small, Rural School Achievement Program and Rural, Low-Income School Program)	https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/sst/index.html	Direct Service Provider
School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA)	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html	Technical Assistance
Student Support and Academic Enrichment Grants (ESSA Title IV, Part A)	https://www2.ed.gov/policy/elsec/leg/essa/essassaegrantguid 10212016.pdf	Direct Service Provider
Office of Innovation and Improvement		
Full Service Community Schools Program	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/communityschools/index.html	Direct Service Provider
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Office of Special Education Programs		
OSEP Parent Program - Parent Training and Information Centers and Community Parent Resource Centers	www.parentcenterhub.org	Training
Positive Behavioral Interventions and Support (PBIS) Technical Assistance Center	https://www.pbis.org/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Education</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
First Responder Training	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-17-005	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 005	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Rural Opioids Technical Assistance Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 022	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 015	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17- 014	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Technology Assisted Care	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-16-001	Funding
Department of Housing and Urban Development		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Education</u>		
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Office of Policy Development & Research		
EnVision Centers	https://www.hud.gov/envisioncenters	Direct Service Provider
Office of Public & Indian Housing		
ConnectHome and ConnectHomeUSA	https://connecthomeusa.org/	Direct Service Provider
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Gang Suppression: A Law Enforcement and Prosecutorial Approach to Address Gang Recruitment of Unaccompanied Alien Children	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=471	Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth Categories 1 - 2 - 3	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Department of Transportation		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Education</u>		
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian programs)	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants- rural-areas-fact-sheet-section-531	Funding
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
VA-ECHO Expansion in Specialty Care	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Training
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services		
Opioid Education Naloxone Distribution	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Doc uments/Academic Detailing Educational Material Catalog/3 9 IB 787 OEND Patients Opioid Safety Naloxone Kit Broch ure_v2.pdf	Guidance
STOP Pain Catalog	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Documents/Academic_Detailing_Educational_Material_Catalog/AcademicDetailingSTOPPAINMaterials.pdf	Guidance
VA PBM: Academic Detailing Resources	http://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/academicdetailingservicehome. asp	Guidance
Veterans Health Administration		
VA Opioid Safety Toolkit	https://www.va.gov/PAINMANAGEMENT/Opioid_Safety/Clinical_Tools.asp	Guidance
VA Substance Use Disorder Locator	https://www.va.gov/directory/guide/SUD.asp	Direct Service Provider
Federal Communications Commission		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Education</u>		
Federal Communications Commission		
Universal Service Rural Health Care Program	https://www.usac.org/rhc/	Funding
Office of National Drug Control Policy		
Drug Free Communities Support Program		
Drug Free Communities	https://www.whitehouse.gov/ondcp/grants-programs/	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Elderly People		
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Department of Justice		
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth Categories 1 - 2 - 3	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Elderly People		
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants-	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Employment</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Department of Commerce		
Economic Development Administration		
Economic Adjustment Assistance	https://www.eda.gov/pdf/about/Economic-Adjustment- Assistance-Program-1-Pager.pdf	Funding
Regional Innovation Strategies Grant Competition	https://www.eda.gov/oie/ris/	Funding
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
Rural Education Achievement Program (Small, Rural School Achievement Program and Rural, Low-Income School Program)	https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/sst/index.html	Direct Service Provider
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Employment</u>		
Department of Education		
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Behavioral Health Workforce Education and Training Program - Supplements	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding
Expanding Access to Quality Substance Use Disorder and Mental Health Services	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding
Mental and Behavioral Health Education and Training - Opioid Workforce Expansion Program: Professional	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=b11a0242-313e-4ea0-8491-010747b34878	Funding
National Health Service Corps	https://nhsc.hrsa.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Adminis	tration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information

Program Webpage Resource Type

Employment

Department of Health and Human Services

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration

Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-003	Funding
Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery		Funding
Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program -		Funding Funding
Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-	Ü
Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 015 https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-	Funding
Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery State Opioid Response Grant State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-015 https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding Funding

Department of Housing and Urban Development

Department-wide Programs

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Employment</u>		
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Office of Policy Development & Research		
EnVision Centers	https://www.hud.gov/envisioncenters	Direct Service Provider
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Gang Suppression Planning Grants	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=470	Funding
Gang Suppression: A Law Enforcement and Prosecutorial Approach to Address Gang Recruitment of Unaccompanied Alien Children	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=471	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Department of Labor		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Employment</u>		
Department of Labor		
Office of Workers Compensation Programs		
Alternative Pain Management and Treatment for Opioid Use Disorder	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/regs/compliance/DFECfolio/F ECABulletins/FY2016-2020.htm	Guidance
Deterring Medical Provider Fraud		Guidance
Prescription Management Unit	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/NewFECAPolicyonOpioidMedications.htm	Guidance
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian programs)	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants- rural-areas-fact-sheet-section-531	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Government</u>		
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Rural Utilities Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-utilities	Financial Assistance
Department of Commerce		
Economic Development Administration		
Economic Adjustment Assistance	https://www.eda.gov/pdf/about/Economic-Adjustment- Assistance-Program-1-Pager.pdf	Funding
Economic Development Planning Assistance	https://www.eda.gov/pdf/about/Planning-Program-1- Pager.pdf	Funding
Regional Innovation Strategies Grant Competition	https://www.eda.gov/oie/ris/	Funding
Department of Education		
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Government</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Enhanced State Opioid Overdose Surveillance	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/state-opioid-mm.html	Funding
Guideline for Prescribing Opioids for Chronic Pain	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/prescribing/guideline.htm l	Guidance
Integrated HIV Surveillance and Prevention Programs for Health Departments	https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/funding/announcements/ps18- 1802/index.html	Funding
Local Response to Public Health Emergencies: Focus on the Opioid Epidemic		
Prescription Drug Overdose: Data Driven Prevention Initiative	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/ddpi.html	Funding
Prevention for States	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/microsite/index.html	Funding
Rx Awareness Campaign	https://www.cdc.gov/rxawareness/index.html	Information
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
CMS Roadmap to Address the Opioid Epidemic	https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency- Information/Emergency/Downloads/Opioid-epidemic- roadmap.pdf	Information
Integrated Care for Kids (InCK) Model	https://innovation.cms.gov/initiatives/integrated-care-for-kids-model/	Payment Model
Policy Changes and Updates for Prescription Drug Benefit Program for Contract Year 2019	https://www.cms.gov/newsroom/fact-sheets/cms-finalizes-policy-changes-and-updates-medicare-advantage-and-prescription-drug-benefit-program	Guidance
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Leveraging Medicaid Technology to Address the Opioid Crisis"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy- guidance/downloads/smd18006.pdf	Guidance
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Strategies to Address the Opioid Epidemic"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy-guidance/downloads/SMD17003.pdf	Guidance
Health Resources and Services Administration		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Government</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Behavioral Health Workforce Education and Training Program - Supplements	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding
Expanding Access to Quality Substance Use Disorder and Mental Health Services	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding
Mental and Behavioral Health Education and Training - Opioid Workforce Expansion Program: Professional	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=b11a0242-313e-4ea0-8491-010747b34878	Funding
National Health Service Corps	https://nhsc.hrsa.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Adminis	tration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 008	Funding
Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-003	Funding
Rural Opioids Technical Assistance Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-022	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Government</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 015	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-HIV Program: Substance Use Disorder Treatment for Racial/Ethnic Minority Populations at High Risk for HIV/AIDS	https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/grants/pdf/ti-17-011.pdf	Funding
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Office of Policy Development & Research		
EnVision Centers	https://www.hud.gov/envisioncenters	Direct Service Provider
Office of Public & Indian Housing		
ConnectHome and ConnectHomeUSA	https://connecthomeusa.org/	Direct Service Provider
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Government</u>		
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
National Institute of Justice		
Paul Coverdell Forensic Science Improvement Grant Program	https://www.nij.gov/topics/forensics/lab- operations/capacity/nfsia/pages/welcome.aspx	Funding
Strengthening the Medical Examiner-Coroner System	https://nij.gov/funding/documents/solicitations/NIJ-2018- 13743.pdf	Funding
Department of Labor		
Office of Workers Compensation Programs		
Alternative Pain Management and Treatment for Opioid Use Disorder	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/regs/compliance/DFECfolio/F ECABulletins/FY2016-2020.htm	Guidance
Deterring Medical Provider Fraud		Guidance
Prescription Management Unit	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/NewFECAPolicyonOpioidMedications.htm	Guidance
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian programs)	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants- rural-areas-fact-sheet-section-531	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Government</u>		
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Rural Health Initiative	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Telemental Health Hub and Spoke Model	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Telephone Lifestyle Coaching	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
VA-ECHO Expansion in Specialty Care	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Training
Vets Prevail Web-Based Behavioral Support	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services		
Opioid Education Naloxone Distribution	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Doc uments/Academic Detailing Educational Material Catalog/3 9 IB 787 OEND Patients Opioid Safety Naloxone Kit Broch ure_v2.pdf	Guidance
STOP Pain Catalog	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Documents/Academic_Detailing_Educational_Material_Catalog/AcademicDetailingSTOPPAINMaterials.pdf	Guidance
VA PBM: Academic Detailing Resources	http://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/academicdetailingservicehome. asp	Guidance
Veterans Health Administration		
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index	Training
Opioid Prescribing Data	www.data.va.gov	Data
VA Opioid Safety Toolkit	https://www.va.gov/PAINMANAGEMENT/Opioid_Safety/Clinical_Tools.asp	Guidance

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Government</u>		
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Veterans Health Administration		
VA Substance Use Disorder Locator	https://www.va.gov/directory/guide/SUD.asp	Direct Service Provider
Federal Communications Commission		
Universal Service Rural Health Care Program	https://www.usac.org/rhc/	Funding
Multi-agency Partnership		
Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers fo and Prevention	or Disease Control	
Combatting Opioid Overdose through Community Intervention	https://www.cdc.gov/phpr/readiness/funding-opioid.htm	Funding
Heroin Response Strategy	http://www.hidta.org/hrs/	Funding and Data Sharing

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Health/Wellness</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and-safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Department of Education		
StudentHealth.gov	<u>Under Development</u>	
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
21st Century Community Learning Centers	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/21stcclc/index.html	Academic Enrichment
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Health/Wellness</u>		
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Rural Education Achievement Program (Small, Rural School Achievement Program and Rural, Low-Income School Program)	https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/sst/index.html	Direct Service Provider
School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA)	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html	Technical Assistance
Office of Innovation and Improvement		
Full Service Community Schools Program	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/communityschools/index.html	Direct Service Provider
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Office of Special Education Programs		
OSEP Parent Program - Parent Training and Information Centers and Community Parent Resource Centers	www.parentcenterhub.org	Training
Positive Behavioral Interventions and Support (PBIS) Technical Assistance Center	https://www.pbis.org/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Enhanced State Opioid Overdose Surveillance	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/state-opioid- mm.html	Funding
Guideline for Prescribing Opioids for Chronic Pain	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/prescribing/guideline.htm	Guidance

<u>Health/Wellness</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Hepatitis C Virus (HCV) Advanced Detection in Support of Systems for Prevention, Treatment, and Control of HIV, HCV, and Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Drug Epidemics in the United States		
Improving Hepatitis B and C Care Cascades; Focus on Increased Testing and Diagnosis	https://www.cdc.gov/hepatitis/policy/improvinghebbhepccare cascades.htm	Funding
Integrated HIV Surveillance and Prevention Programs for Health Departments	https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/funding/announcements/ps18- 1802/index.html	Funding
Prescription Drug Overdose: Data Driven Prevention Initiative	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/ddpi.html	Funding
Rx Awareness Campaign	https://www.cdc.gov/rxawareness/index.html	Information
Teens Linked to Care	https://www.cdcfoundation.org/what/program/teens-linked- care	Public/Private Partnership
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
Integrated Care for Kids (InCK) Model	https://innovation.cms.gov/initiatives/integrated-care-for-kids-model/	Payment Model
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Behavioral Health Workforce Education and Training Program - Supplements	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding
Expanding Access to Quality Substance Use Disorder and Mental Health Services	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding
Mental and Behavioral Health Education and Training - Opioid Workforce Expansion Program: Professional	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=b11a0242-313e-4ea0-8491-010747b34878	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Health/Wellness</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Adminis	stration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-006	Funding
Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 003	Funding

Program Webpage Resource Type

<u>Health/Wellness</u>

Department of Health and Human Services

Department of Housing and Urban Development

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration

Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-015	Funding
State Pilot Grant Program for Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-016	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Medication-Assisted Treatment Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction	https://www.samhsa.gov/programs-campaigns/medication-assisted-treatment/training-materials-resources/state-grant-programs	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Technology Assisted Care	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-16-001	Funding
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-008	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Health/Wellness</u>		
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Office of Policy Development & Research		
EnVision Centers	https://www.hud.gov/envisioncenters	Direct Service Provider
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	$\underline{\text{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}} \underline{f}$	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family Drug Court Enhancements	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Health/Wellness</u>		
Department of Justice		
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family Drug Courts Implementation	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Gang Suppression Planning Grants	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=470	Funding
Gang Suppression: A Law Enforcement and Prosecutorial Approach to Address Gang Recruitment of Unaccompanied Alien Children	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=471	Funding
Opioid Affected Youth Initiative	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=467	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth (Solely for Opioids)	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth Categories 1 - 2 - 3	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Department of Labor		
Office of Workers Compensation Programs		
Alternative Pain Management and Treatment for Opioid Use Disorder	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/regs/compliance/DFECfolio/F ECABulletins/FY2016-2020.htm	Guidance
Deterring Medical Provider Fraud		Guidance
Prescription Management Unit	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/NewFECAPolicyonOpioidMedications.htm	Guidance
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Health/Wellness</u>		
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian programs)	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants- rural-areas-fact-sheet-section-531	Funding
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Rural Health Initiative	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Telemental Health Hub and Spoke Model	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Telephone Lifestyle Coaching	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
VA-ECHO Expansion in Specialty Care	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Training
Vets Prevail Web-Based Behavioral Support	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services		
Opioid Education Naloxone Distribution	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Doc uments/Academic_Detailing_Educational_Material_Catalog/3 9_IB_787_OEND_Patients_Opioid_Safety_Naloxone_Kit_Broch ure_v2.pdf	Guidance
STOP Pain Catalog	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Documents/Academic_Detailing_Educational_Material_Catalog/AcademicDetailingSTOPPAINMaterials.pdf	Guidance
VA PBM: Academic Detailing Resources	http://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/academicdetailingservicehome.asp	Guidance
Veterans Health Administration		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Health/Wellness</u>		
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Veterans Health Administration		
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index .asp	Training
Opioid Prescribing Data	www.data.va.gov	Data
VA Opioid Safety Toolkit	https://www.va.gov/PAINMANAGEMENT/Opioid_Safety/Clinical_Tools.asp	Guidance
VA Substance Use Disorder Locator	https://www.va.gov/directory/guide/SUD.asp	Direct Service Provider
Federal Communications Commission		

https://www.usac.org/rhc/

Universal Service Rural Health Care Program

Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Healthcare Systems</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and- safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Rural Utilities Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-utilities	Financial Assistance
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
Rural Education Achievement Program (Small, Rural School Achievement Program and Rural, Low-Income School Program)	https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/sst/index.html	Direct Service Provider
Office of Innovation and Improvement		
Full Service Community Schools Program	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/communityschools/index.html	Direct Service Provider

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Healthcare Systems</u>		
Department of Education		
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Center for Behavioral Health Statistics and Quality		
Health Surveillance	https://www.samhsa.gov/about-us/who-we-are/offices- centers/cbhsq	Information
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Enhanced State Opioid Overdose Surveillance	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/state-opioid-mm.html	Funding
Guideline for Prescribing Opioids for Chronic Pain	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/prescribing/guideline.html	Guidance
Hepatitis C Virus (HCV) Advanced Detection in Support of Systems for Prevention, Treatment, and Control of HIV, HCV, and Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Drug Epidemics in the United States		
Improving Hepatitis B and C Care Cascades; Focus on Increased Testing and Diagnosis	https://www.cdc.gov/hepatitis/policy/improvinghebbhepccare cascades.htm	Funding
Integrated HIV Surveillance and Prevention Programs for Health Departments	https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/funding/announcements/ps18- 1802/index.html	Funding
Local Response to Public Health Emergencies: Focus on the Opioid Epidemic		
Prescription Drug Overdose: Data Driven Prevention Initiative	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/ddpi.html	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Healthcare Systems</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Prevention for States	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/microsite/index.html	Funding
Rx Awareness Campaign	https://www.cdc.gov/rxawareness/index.html	Information
Teens Linked to Care	https://www.cdcfoundation.org/what/program/teens-linked- care	Public/Private Partnership
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
CMS Roadmap to Address the Opioid Epidemic	https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency- Information/Emergency/Downloads/Opioid-epidemic- roadmap.pdf	Information
Integrated Care for Kids (InCK) Model	https://innovation.cms.gov/initiatives/integrated-care-for-kids-model/	Payment Model
Policy Changes and Updates for Prescription Drug Benefit Program for Contract Year 2019	https://www.cms.gov/newsroom/fact-sheets/cms-finalizes- policy-changes-and-updates-medicare-advantage-and- prescription-drug-benefit-program	Guidance
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Leveraging Medicaid Technology to Address the Opioid Crisis"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy- guidance/downloads/smd18006.pdf	Guidance
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Strategies to Address the Opioid Epidemic"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy- guidance/downloads/SMD17003.pdf	Guidance
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Behavioral Health Workforce Education and Training Program - Supplements	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding
Expanding Access to Quality Substance Use Disorder and Mental Health Services	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Healthcare Systems</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Mental and Behavioral Health Education and Training - Opioid Workforce Expansion Program: Professional	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=b11a0242-313e-4ea0-8491-010747b34878	Funding
National Health Service Corps	https://nhsc.hrsa.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Adminis	tration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Center for Integrated Health Solutions	https://www.samhsa.gov/integrated-health-solutions	Training and Technical Assistance
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding

Program Webpage Resource Type

<u>Healthcare Systems</u>

Department of Health and Human Services

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration

Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
First Responder Training	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-17-005	Funding
HIV, HCV, & Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Epidemics	https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-DA-17-014.html	Funding
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-006	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Promoting Integration of Primary and Behavioral Health Care	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 17-008	Funding
Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 015	Funding
State Pilot Grant Program for Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-016	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-HIV Program: Substance Use Disorder Treatment for Racial/Ethnic Minority Populations at High Risk for HIV/AIDS	https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/grants/pdf/ti-17-011.pdf	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type	
<u>Healthcare Systems</u>			
Department of Health and Human Services			
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration		
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Medication-Assisted Treatment Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction	https://www.samhsa.gov/programs-campaigns/medication-assisted-treatment/training-materials-resources/state-grant-programs	Funding	
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Technology Assisted Care	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-16-001	Funding	
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding	
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding	
Department of Justice			
Bureau of Justice Assistance			
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding	
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding	
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding	
Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding	
Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding	
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding	
Second Chance Act		Funding	
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding	
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding	
National Institute of Justice			
Paul Coverdell Forensic Science Improvement Grant	https://www.nij.gov/topics/forensics/lab-	Funding	

operations/capacity/nfsia/pages/welcome.aspx

Program

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Healthcare Systems</u>		
Department of Justice		
National Institute of Justice		
Strengthening the Medical Examiner-Coroner System	https://nij.gov/funding/documents/solicitations/NIJ-2018- 13743.pdf	Funding
Department of Labor		
Office of Workers Compensation Programs		
Alternative Pain Management and Treatment for Opioid Use Disorder	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/regs/compliance/DFECfolio/F ECABulletins/FY2016-2020.htm	Guidance
Deterring Medical Provider Fraud		Guidance
Prescription Management Unit	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/NewFECAPolicyonOpioidMedications.htm	Guidance
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian programs)	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants- rural-areas-fact-sheet-section-531	Funding
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Rural Health Initiative	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Telephone Lifestyle Coaching	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
VA-ECHO Expansion in Specialty Care	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Training
Vets Prevail Web-Based Behavioral Support	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Healthcare Systems</u>		
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services		
Opioid Education Naloxone Distribution	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Doc uments/Academic Detailing Educational Material Catalog/3 9 IB 787 OEND Patients Opioid Safety Naloxone Kit Broch ure_v2.pdf	Guidance
STOP Pain Catalog	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Documents/Academic_Detailing_Educational_Material_Catalog/AcademicDetailingSTOPPAINMaterials.pdf	Guidance
VA PBM: Academic Detailing Resources	http://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/academicdetailingservicehome. asp	Guidance
Veterans Health Administration		
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index .asp	Training
Opioid Prescribing Data	www.data.va.gov	Data
VA Opioid Safety Toolkit	https://www.va.gov/PAINMANAGEMENT/Opioid_Safety/Clinical_Tools.asp	Guidance
Federal Communications Commission		
Universal Service High Cost Program - Connect America Fund	https://www.usac.org/hc/	Funding
Universal Service Rural Health Care Program	https://www.usac.org/rhc/	Funding
Multi-agency Partnership		
Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers for and Prevention	Disease Control	
Combatting Opioid Overdose through Community Intervention	https://www.cdc.gov/phpr/readiness/funding-opioid.htm	Funding

Program Webpage Resource Type

<u>Healthcare Systems</u>

Multi-agency Partnership

Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

Heroin Response Strategy

http://www.hidta.org/hrs/

Funding and Data Sharing

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Housing</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Rural Education Achievement Program (Small, Rural School Achievement Program and Rural, Low-Income School Program)	https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/sst/index.html	Direct Service Provider
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Housing</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 008	Funding
Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-003	Funding
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17- 007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-015	Funding
State Pilot Grant Program for Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-016	Funding
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Office of Multifamily Housing		
Neighborhood Networks (Multifamily Housing)	https://www.hud.gov/states/shared/working/r7/mfnbornetworksfaq	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Housing</u>		
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Office of Policy Development & Research		
EnVision Centers	https://www.hud.gov/envisioncenters	Direct Service Provider
Office of Public & Indian Housing		
ConnectHome and ConnectHomeUSA	https://connecthomeusa.org/	Direct Service Provider
Neighborhood Networks (Public Housing)	https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing /programs/ph/ross/aboutnn	Funding
Office of Rural Housing and Economic Development		
Rural Gateway	https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/rural/	Information
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Housing</u>		
Department of Justice		
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Gang Suppression Planning Grants	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=470	Funding
Gang Suppression: A Law Enforcement and Prosecutorial Approach to Address Gang Recruitment of Unaccompanied Alien Children	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=471	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Rural Health Initiative	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Vets Prevail Web-Based Behavioral Support	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Veterans Health Administration		
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index_asp_	Training

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Infrastructure</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and-safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Rural Utilities Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-utilities	Financial Assistance
Department of Commerce		
Economic Development Administration		
Economic Adjustment Assistance	https://www.eda.gov/pdf/about/Economic-Adjustment- Assistance-Program-1-Pager.pdf	Funding
Public Works Program	https://www.eda.gov/pdf/about/Public-Works-Program-1- Pager.pdf	Funding
Department of Education		
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Health Resources and Services Administration		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Infrastructure</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 008	Funding
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-015	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-HIV Program: Substance Use Disorder Treatment for Racial/Ethnic Minority Populations at High Risk for HIV/AIDS	https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/grants/pdf/ti-17-011.pdf	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Medication-Assisted Treatment Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction	https://www.samhsa.gov/programs-campaigns/medication-assisted-treatment/training-materials-resources/state-grant-programs	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Technology Assisted Care	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-16-001	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Infrastructure</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Office of Multifamily Housing		
Neighborhood Networks (Multifamily Housing)	https://www.hud.gov/states/shared/working/r7/mfnbornetworksfaq	Funding
Office of Policy Development & Research		
EnVision Centers	https://www.hud.gov/envisioncenters	Direct Service Provider
Office of Public & Indian Housing		
ConnectHome and ConnectHomeUSA	https://connecthomeusa.org/	Direct Service Provider
Neighborhood Networks (Public Housing)	https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing /programs/ph/ross/aboutnn	Funding
Office of Rural Housing and Economic Development		
Rural Gateway	https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/rural/	Information
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Infrastructure</u>		
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian programs)	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants- rural-areas-fact-sheet-section-531	Funding
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Telemental Health Hub and Spoke Model	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Telephone Lifestyle Coaching	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Federal Communications Commission		

Program Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Infrastructure</u>		
Federal Communications Commission		
Universal Service High Cost Program - Connect America Fund	https://www.usac.org/hc/	Funding
Universal Service Rural Health Care Program	https://www.usac.org/rhc/	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Justice</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and-safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Rural Education Achievement Program (Small, Rural School Achievement Program and Rural, Low-Income School Program)	https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/sst/index.html	Direct Service Provider
School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA)	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html	Technical Assistance

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Justice</u>		
Department of Education		
Office of Innovation and Improvement		
Full Service Community Schools Program	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/communityschools/index.html	Direct Service Provider
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Office of Special Education Programs		
OSEP Parent Program - Parent Training and Information Centers and Community Parent Resource Centers	www.parentcenterhub.org	Training
Positive Behavioral Interventions and Support (PBIS) Technical Assistance Center	https://www.pbis.org/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Adminis	tration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction-technology-transfer-center-network	Information

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Justice</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 008	Funding
Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-003	Funding
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-015	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Medication-Assisted Treatment Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction	https://www.samhsa.gov/programs-campaigns/medication-assisted-treatment/training-materials-resources/state-grant-programs	Funding
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-008	Funding
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding

	Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Jus	<u>stice</u>		
	Department of Justice		
	Bureau of Justice Assistance		
	Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
	Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
	Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding
	Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
	Second Chance Act		Funding
	Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
	Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
	National Institute of Justice		
	Paul Coverdell Forensic Science Improvement Grant Program	https://www.nij.gov/topics/forensics/lab- operations/capacity/nfsia/pages/welcome.aspx	Funding
	Strengthening the Medical Examiner-Coroner System	https://nij.gov/funding/documents/solicitations/NIJ-2018- 13743.pdf	Funding
	Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
	Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
	Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	$\frac{\text{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}}{\underline{f}}$	Funding
	Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family Drug Court Enhancements	$\frac{\text{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}}{\underline{f}}$	Funding
	Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family Drug Courts Implementation	$\frac{\text{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}}{\underline{f}}$	Funding

https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=470

Gang Suppression Planning Grants

Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Justice</u>		
Department of Justice		
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Gang Suppression: A Law Enforcement and Prosecutorial Approach to Address Gang Recruitment of Unaccompanied Alien Children	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=471	Funding
Opioid Affected Youth Initiative	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=467	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth (Solely for Opioids)	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth Categories 1 - 2 - 3	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Multi-agency Partnership		
Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers for and Prevention	Disease Control	
Combatting Opioid Overdose through Community Intervention	https://www.cdc.gov/phpr/readiness/funding-opioid.htm	Funding
Heroin Response Strategy	http://www.hidta.org/hrs/	Funding and Data

Sharing

	Program	Webpage	Resource Type
1	<u>Mental Health</u>		
	Appalachian Regional Commission		
	Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
	Department of Agriculture		
	National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
	Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and- safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
	Department of Education		
	Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
	Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
	Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
	Rural Education Achievement Program (Small, Rural School Achievement Program and Rural, Low-Income School Program)	https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/sst/index.html	Direct Service Provider
	School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA)	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html	Technical Assistance
	Student Support and Academic Enrichment Grants (ESSA Title IV, Part A)	https://www2.ed.gov/policy/elsec/leg/essa/essassaegrantguid 10212016.pdf	Direct Service Provider
	Office of Innovation and Improvement		
	Full Service Community Schools Program	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/communityschools/index.html	Direct Service Provider
	Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
	National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
	Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
			Dago GQ of I/I

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Mental Health</u>		
Department of Education		
Office of Special Education Programs		
Positive Behavioral Interventions and Support (PBIS) Technical Assistance Center	https://www.pbis.org/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Enhanced State Opioid Overdose Surveillance	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/state-opioid-mm.html	Funding
Guideline for Prescribing Opioids for Chronic Pain	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/prescribing/guideline.html	Guidance
Local Response to Public Health Emergencies: Focus on the Opioid Epidemic		
Prescription Drug Overdose: Data Driven Prevention Initiative	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/ddpi.html	Funding
Prevention for States	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/microsite/index.html	Funding
Rx Awareness Campaign	https://www.cdc.gov/rxawareness/index.html	Information
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
Integrated Care for Kids (InCK) Model	https://innovation.cms.gov/initiatives/integrated-care-for-kids-model/	Payment Model
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Behavioral Health Workforce Education and Training Program - Supplements	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding
Expanding Access to Quality Substance Use Disorder and Mental Health Services	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Mental Health</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Mental and Behavioral Health Education and Training - Opioid Workforce Expansion Program: Professional	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=b11a0242-313e-4ea0-8491-010747b34878	Funding
National Health Service Corps	https://nhsc.hrsa.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	tration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Assisted Oupatient Treatment	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 16-011	Funding
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding

<u>Mental Health</u>

Department of Health and Human Services

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration

Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 005	Funding
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18- 006	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17- 007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 015	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17- 014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding

Department of Justice

Bureau of Justice Assistance

<u>Mental Health</u>			
Department of Justice			
Bureau of Justice Assistance			
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding	
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding	
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding	
Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding	
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding	
Second Chance Act		Funding	
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding	
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding	
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention			
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding	
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd f	Funding	
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family Drug Court Enhancements	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding	
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family Drug Courts Implementation	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding	
Gang Suppression Planning Grants	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=470	Funding	
Gang Suppression: A Law Enforcement and Prosecutorial Approach to Address Gang Recruitment of Unaccompanied Alien Children	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=471	Funding	
Opioid Affected Youth Initiative	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=467	Funding	
Second Chance Act		Funding	

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Mental Health</u>		
Department of Justice		
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth (Solely for Opioids)	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth Categories 1 - 2 - 3	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Rural Health Initiative	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Telemental Health Hub and Spoke Model	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Telephone Lifestyle Coaching	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
VA-ECHO Expansion in Specialty Care	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Training
Vets Prevail Web-Based Behavioral Support	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services		
VA PBM: Academic Detailing Resources	http://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/academicdetailingservicehome.asp	Guidance

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Mental Health</u>		
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Veterans Health Administration		
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index .asp	Training
VA Substance Use Disorder Locator	https://www.va.gov/directory/guide/SUD.asp	Direct Service Provider
Multi-agency Partnership		
Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers for and Prevention	Disease Control	
Combatting Opioid Overdose through Community Intervention	https://www.cdc.gov/phpr/readiness/funding-opioid.htm	Funding
Heroin Response Strategy	http://www.hidta.org/hrs/	Funding and Data

Sharing

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Opioids</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and- safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA)	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html	Technical Assistance
Student Support and Academic Enrichment Grants (ESSA Title IV, Part A)	https://www2.ed.gov/policy/elsec/leg/essa/essassaegrantguid 10212016.pdf	Direct Service Provider
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Center for Behavioral Health Statistics and Quality		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Opioids</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Center for Behavioral Health Statistics and Quality		
Health Surveillance	https://www.samhsa.gov/about-us/who-we-are/offices- centers/cbhsq	Information
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Enhanced State Opioid Overdose Surveillance	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/state-opioid- mm.html	Funding
Guideline for Prescribing Opioids for Chronic Pain	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/prescribing/guideline.htm l	Guidance
Hepatitis C Virus (HCV) Advanced Detection in Support of Systems for Prevention, Treatment, and Control of HIV, HCV, and Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Drug Epidemics in the United States		
Integrated HIV Surveillance and Prevention Programs for Health Departments	https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/funding/announcements/ps18- 1802/index.html	Funding
Local Response to Public Health Emergencies: Focus on the Opioid Epidemic		
Prescription Drug Overdose: Data Driven Prevention Initiative	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/ddpi.html	Funding
Prevention for States	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/microsite/index.html	Funding
Rx Awareness Campaign	https://www.cdc.gov/rxawareness/index.html	Information
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
CMS Roadmap to Address the Opioid Epidemic	https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency- Information/Emergency/Downloads/Opioid-epidemic- roadmap.pdf	Information

Program	Webpage	Resource Type	
<u>Opioids</u>			
Department of Health and Human Services			
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services			
Policy Changes and Updates for Prescription Drug Benefit Program for Contract Year 2019	https://www.cms.gov/newsroom/fact-sheets/cms-finalizes- policy-changes-and-updates-medicare-advantage-and- prescription-drug-benefit-program	Guidance	
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Leveraging Medicaid Technology to Address the Opioid Crisis"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy- guidance/downloads/smd18006.pdf	Guidance	
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Strategies to Address the Opioid Epidemic"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy- guidance/downloads/SMD17003.pdf	Guidance	
Health Resources and Services Administration			
Behavioral Health Workforce Education and Training Program - Supplements	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding	
Expanding Access to Quality Substance Use Disorder and Mental Health Services	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding	
Mental and Behavioral Health Education and Training - Opioid Workforce Expansion Program: Professional	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=b11a0242-313e-4ea0-8491-010747b34878	Funding	
National Health Service Corps	https://nhsc.hrsa.gov/	Direct Service Provider	
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding	
Indian Health Service			
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding	
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider	

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Opioids</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Adminis	tration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-005	Funding
HIV, HCV, & Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Epidemics	https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-DA-17-014.html	Funding
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-006	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-003	Funding
Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information

https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery

Opioids

Department of Health and Human Services

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration

Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion -

Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)		, anding
Rural Opioids Technical Assistance Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 022	Funding
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-015	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-HIV Program: Substance Use Disorder Treatment for Racial/Ethnic Minority Populations at High Risk for HIV/AIDS	https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/grants/pdf/ti-17-011.pdf	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Medication-Assisted Treatment Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction	https://www.samhsa.gov/programs-campaigns/medication-assisted-treatment/training-materials-resources/state-grant-programs	Funding
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding

Department of Justice

Bureau of Justice Assistance

Funding

	Program	Webpage	Resource Type	
<u>Opioids</u>				
D	epartment of Justice			
	Bureau of Justice Assistance			
	Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding	
	Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding	
	Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding	
	Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding	
	Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding	
	Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding	
	Second Chance Act		Funding	
	Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding	
	Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding	
	National Institute of Justice			
	Paul Coverdell Forensic Science Improvement Grant Program	https://www.nij.gov/topics/forensics/lab- operations/capacity/nfsia/pages/welcome.aspx	Funding	
	Strengthening the Medical Examiner-Coroner System	https://nij.gov/funding/documents/solicitations/NIJ-2018- 13743.pdf	Funding	
	Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention			
	Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding	
	Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	$\frac{\text{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}}{\underline{f}}$	Funding	
	Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family Drug Court Enhancements	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd f	Funding	
	Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family Drug Courts Implementation	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding	

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Opioids</u>		
Department of Justice		
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Opioid Affected Youth Initiative	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=467	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth (Solely for Opioids)	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Department of Labor		
Office of Workers Compensation Programs		
Alternative Pain Management and Treatment for Opioid Use Disorder	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/regs/compliance/DFECfolio/F ECABulletins/FY2016-2020.htm	Guidance
Deterring Medical Provider Fraud		Guidance
Prescription Management Unit	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/NewFECAPolicyonOpioidMedications.htm	Guidance
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Rural Health Initiative	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Telemental Health Hub and Spoke Model	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Telephone Lifestyle Coaching	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
VA-ECHO Expansion in Specialty Care	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Training
Vets Prevail Web-Based Behavioral Support	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type		
<u>Opioids</u>				
Department of Veterans Affairs				
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services				
Opioid Education Naloxone Distribution	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Doc uments/Academic Detailing Educational Material Catalog/3 9 IB 787 OEND Patients Opioid Safety Naloxone Kit Broch ure v2.pdf	Guidance		
STOP Pain Catalog	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Documents/Academic_Detailing_Educational_Material_Catalog/AcademicDetailingSTOPPAINMaterials.pdf	Guidance		
VA PBM: Academic Detailing Resources	http://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/academicdetailingservicehome. asp	Guidance		
Veterans Health Administration				
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index .asp	Training		
Opioid Prescribing Data	www.data.va.gov	Data		
VA Opioid Safety Toolkit	https://www.va.gov/PAINMANAGEMENT/Opioid_Safety/Clinical_Tools.asp	Guidance		
VA Substance Use Disorder Locator	https://www.va.gov/directory/guide/SUD.asp	Direct Service Provider		
Multi-agency Partnership				
Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers for and Prevention	Disease Control			
Combatting Opioid Overdose through Community Intervention	https://www.cdc.gov/phpr/readiness/funding-opioid.htm	Funding		
Heroin Response Strategy	http://www.hidta.org/hrs/	Funding and Data Sharing		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Overdose Prevention		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Enhanced State Opioid Overdose Surveillance	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/state-opioid- mm.html	Funding
Guideline for Prescribing Opioids for Chronic Pain	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/prescribing/guideline.htm <u>I</u>	Guidance
Local Response to Public Health Emergencies: Focus on the Opioid Epidemic		
Prescription Drug Overdose: Data Driven Prevention Initiative	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/ddpi.html	Funding
Prevention for States	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/microsite/index.html	Funding
Rx Awareness Campaign	https://www.cdc.gov/rxawareness/index.html	Information
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Strategies to Address the Opioid Epidemic"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy-guidance/downloads/SMD17003.pdf	Guidance
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Overdose Prevention		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Adminis	tration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 005	Funding
HIV, HCV, & Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Epidemics	https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-DA-17-014.html	Funding
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18- 006	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 003	Funding

Overdose Prevention

Department of Health and Human Services

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration

Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-015	Funding
State Pilot Grant Program for Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-016	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-HIV Program: Substance Use Disorder Treatment for Racial/Ethnic Minority Populations at High Risk for HIV/AIDS	https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/grants/pdf/ti-17-011.pdf	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Medication-Assisted Treatment Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction	https://www.samhsa.gov/programs-campaigns/medication-assisted-treatment/training-materials-resources/state-grant-programs	Funding
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs-resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding

	Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>O</u> 1	verdose Prevention		
[Department of Justice		
	Bureau of Justice Assistance		
	Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
	Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
	Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
	Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
	Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding
	Second Chance Act		Funding
	Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
	Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
	National Institute of Justice		
	Paul Coverdell Forensic Science Improvement Grant Program	https://www.nij.gov/topics/forensics/lab- operations/capacity/nfsia/pages/welcome.aspx	Funding
	Strengthening the Medical Examiner-Coroner System	https://nij.gov/funding/documents/solicitations/NIJ-2018- 13743.pdf	Funding
[Department of Veterans Affairs		
	Office of Rural Health		
	Rural Health Initiative	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/	Direct Service Provider
	Telemental Health Hub and Spoke Model	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
	Telephone Lifestyle Coaching	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
	VA-ECHO Expansion in Specialty Care	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Training
			D 00 (1/0

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Overdose Prevention		
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Vets Prevail Web-Based Behavioral Support	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services		
Opioid Education Naloxone Distribution	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Doc uments/Academic Detailing Educational Material Catalog/3 9 IB 787 OEND Patients Opioid Safety Naloxone Kit Broch ure_v2.pdf	Guidance
STOP Pain Catalog	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Documents/Academic_Detailing_Educational_Material_Catalog/AcademicDetailingSTOPPAINMaterials.pdf	Guidance
VA PBM: Academic Detailing Resources	http://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/academicdetailingservicehome.asp	Guidance
Veterans Health Administration		
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index_asp_	Training
Opioid Prescribing Data	www.data.va.gov	Data
VA Opioid Safety Toolkit	https://www.va.gov/PAINMANAGEMENT/Opioid_Safety/Clinical_Tools.asp	Guidance
VA Substance Use Disorder Locator	https://www.va.gov/directory/guide/SUD.asp	Direct Service Provider
Multi-agency Partnership		
Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers for and Prevention	Disease Control	
Combatting Opioid Overdose through Community Intervention	https://www.cdc.gov/phpr/readiness/funding-opioid.htm	Funding

Overdose Prevention

Multi-agency Partnership

Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

Heroin Response Strategy

http://www.hidta.org/hrs/

Funding and Data Sharing

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Parenting/Family		
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Office of Special Education Programs		
OSEP Parent Program - Parent Training and Information Centers and Community Parent Resource Centers	www.parentcenterhub.org	Training
Positive Behavioral International and Support Technical Assistance Center	https://www.pbis.org	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	tration	

Parenting/Family

Department of Health and Human Services

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration

Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 005	Funding
HIV, HCV, & Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Epidemics	https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-DA-17-014.html	Funding
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18- 006	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-003	Funding
Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Parenting/Family		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 015	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-HIV Program: Substance Use Disorder Treatment for Racial/Ethnic Minority Populations at High Risk for HIV/AIDS	https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/grants/pdf/ti-17-011.pdf	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Medication-Assisted Treatment Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction	https://www.samhsa.gov/programs-campaigns/medication-assisted-treatment/training-materials-resources/state-grant-programs	Funding
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Office of Policy Development & Research		
EnVision Centers	https://www.hud.gov/envisioncenters	Direct Service Provider
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		

Parenting/Family		
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family Drug Court Enhancements	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family Drug Courts Implementation	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Gang Suppression Planning Grants	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=470	Funding
Gang Suppression: A Law Enforcement and Prosecutorial Approach to Address Gang Recruitment of Unaccompanied Alien Children	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=471	Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth Categories 1 - 2 - 3	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding

Parenting/Family

Department of Transportation

Federal Transit Administration

Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310

Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Prevention</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and-safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Department of Education		
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Enhanced State Opioid Overdose Surveillance	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/state-opioid-mm.html	Funding
Guideline for Prescribing Opioids for Chronic Pain	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/prescribing/guideline.htm	Guidance
Local Response to Public Health Emergencies: Focus on the Opioid Epidemic		
Prescription Drug Overdose: Data Driven Prevention Initiative	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/ddpi.html	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Prevention</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Prevention for States	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/microsite/index.html	Funding
Rx Awareness Campaign	https://www.cdc.gov/rxawareness/index.html	Information
Teens Linked to Care	https://www.cdcfoundation.org/what/program/teens-linked- care	Public/Private Partnership
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
CMS Roadmap to Address the Opioid Epidemic	https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency- Information/Emergency/Downloads/Opioid-epidemic- roadmap.pdf	Information
Integrated Care for Kids (InCK) Model	https://innovation.cms.gov/initiatives/integrated-care-for-kids-model/	Payment Model
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Strategies to Address the Opioid Epidemic"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy-guidance/downloads/SMD17003.pdf	Guidance
Indian Health Service		
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Center for the Application for Prevention Technologies	http://www.samhsa.gov/captus	Training and Technical Assistance
Community-based Coalition Enhancement Grants to Address Local Drug Crises	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-001	Funding
HIV, HCV, & Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Epidemics	https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-DA-17-014.html	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Prevention</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	tration	
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-006	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Promoting Integration of Primary and Behavioral Health Care	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 17-008	Funding
Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
Strategic Prevention Framework - Partnerships for Success Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-008	Funding
Tribal Behavioral Health Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 18-017	Funding
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	$\frac{\text{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}}{\underline{f}}$	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family Drug Court Enhancements	$\frac{\text{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}}{\underline{f}}$	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd	Funding

https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=470

Drug Courts Implementation

Gang Suppression Planning Grants

Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Prevention</u>		
Department of Justice		
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Gang Suppression: A Law Enforcement and Prosecutorial Approach to Address Gang Recruitment of Unaccompanied Alien Children	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=471	Funding
Opioid Affected Youth Initiative	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=467	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth (Solely for Opioids)	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Multi-agency Partnership		
Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers for and Prevention	Disease Control	
Combatting Opioid Overdose through Community Intervention	https://www.cdc.gov/phpr/readiness/funding-opioid.htm	Funding
Heroin Response Strategy	http://www.hidta.org/hrs/	Funding and Data Sharing
Office of National Drug Control Policy		
Drug Free Communities Support Program		
Drug Free Communities	https://www.whitehouse.gov/ondcp/grants-programs/	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Recovery		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Enhanced State Opioid Overdose Surveillance	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/state-opioid- mm.html	Funding
Local Response to Public Health Emergencies: Focus on the Opioid Epidemic		
Prescription Drug Overdose: Data Driven Prevention Initiative	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/ddpi.html	Funding
Prevention for States	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/microsite/index.html	Funding
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Recovery</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
CMS Roadmap to Address the Opioid Epidemic	https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency- Information/Emergency/Downloads/Opioid-epidemic- roadmap.pdf	Information
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Strategies to Address the Opioid Epidemic"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy- guidance/downloads/SMD17003.pdf	Guidance
	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy- guidance/downloads/SMD17003.pdf	Guidance
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Adminis	tration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-005	Funding

Recovery

Department of Health and Human Services

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration

	Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-006	Funding
	Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
	Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-003	Funding
	Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
	Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
	Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding
	State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-015	Funding
	State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
	Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
	Targeted Capacity Expansion-Medication-Assisted Treatment Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction	https://www.samhsa.gov/programs-campaigns/medication-assisted-treatment/training-materials-resources/state-grant-programs	Funding
	Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs-resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
	Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding
D =	and the second state of th		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Recovery</u>		
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	$\frac{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}{\underline{f}}$	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family Drug Court Enhancements	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family Drug Courts Implementation	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Opioid Affected Youth Initiative	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=467	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Department of Transportation		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Recovery</u>		
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Rural Health Initiative	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Telemental Health Hub and Spoke Model	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Telephone Lifestyle Coaching	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
VA-ECHO Expansion in Specialty Care	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Training
Vets Prevail Web-Based Behavioral Support	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services		
Opioid Education Naloxone Distribution	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Doc uments/Academic Detailing Educational Material Catalog/3 9 IB 787 OEND Patients Opioid Safety Naloxone Kit Broch ure v2.pdf	Guidance
VA PBM: Academic Detailing Resources	http://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/academicdetailingservicehome.	Guidance
Veterans Health Administration		
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index _asp	Training
		Dags 107 of 1/0

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Recovery		
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Veterans Health Administration		
VA Substance Use Disorder Locator	https://www.va.gov/directory/guide/SUD.asp	Direct Service Provider
Multi-agency Partnership		
Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers fo and Prevention	or Disease Control	
Combatting Opioid Overdose through Community Intervention	https://www.cdc.gov/phpr/readiness/funding-opioid.htm	Funding
Heroin Response Strategy	http://www.hidta.org/hrs/	Funding and Data Sharing

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Rural/Frontier</u>		
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and-safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Rural Utilities Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-utilities	Financial Assistance
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Rural Education Achievement Program (Small, Rural School Achievement Program and Rural, Low-Income School Program)	https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/sst/index.html	Direct Service Provider
Student Support and Academic Enrichment Grants (ESSA Title IV, Part A)	https://www2.ed.gov/policy/elsec/leg/essa/essassaegrantguid 10212016.pdf	Direct Service Provider
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Rural/Frontier</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Enhanced State Opioid Overdose Surveillance	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/state-opioid-mm.html	Funding
Guideline for Prescribing Opioids for Chronic Pain	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/prescribing/guideline.html	Guidance
Hepatitis C Virus (HCV) Advanced Detection in Support of Systems for Prevention, Treatment, and Control of HIV, HCV, and Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Drug Epidemics in the United States		
Local Response to Public Health Emergencies: Focus on the Opioid Epidemic		
Prescription Drug Overdose: Data Driven Prevention Initiative	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/ddpi.html	Funding
Prevention for States	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/microsite/index.html	Funding
Rx Awareness Campaign	https://www.cdc.gov/rxawareness/index.html	Information
Teens Linked to Care	https://www.cdcfoundation.org/what/program/teens-linked- care	Public/Private Partnership
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Rural/Frontier</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 005	Funding
HIV, HCV, & Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Epidemics	https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-DA-17-014.html	Funding
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18- 006	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-003	Funding
Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information

Rural/Frontier

Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
Rural Opioids Technical Assistance Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 022	Funding
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 015	Funding
State Pilot Grant Program for Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-016	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-HIV Program: Substance Use Disorder Treatment for Racial/Ethnic Minority Populations at High Risk for HIV/AIDS	https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/grants/pdf/ti-17-011.pdf	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Medication-Assisted Treatment Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction	https://www.samhsa.gov/programs-campaigns/medication-assisted-treatment/training-materials-resources/state-grant-programs	Funding
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 016	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Rural/Frontier</u>		
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Office of Rural Housing and Economic Development		
Rural Gateway	https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/rural/	Information
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian programs)	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants- rural-areas-fact-sheet-section-531	Funding
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Rural Health Initiative	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Telemental Health Hub and Spoke Model	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Telephone Lifestyle Coaching	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
VA-ECHO Expansion in Specialty Care	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Training
Vets Prevail Web-Based Behavioral Support	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Veterans Health Administration		
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index .asp	Training
Federal Communications Commission		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Rural/Frontier</u>		
Federal Communications Commission		
Universal Service High Cost Program - Connect America Fund	https://www.usac.org/hc/	Funding
Universal Service Rural Health Care Program	https://www.usac.org/rhc/	Funding
Multi-agency Partnership		
Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers fo and Prevention	or Disease Control	
Combatting Opioid Overdose through Community Intervention	https://www.cdc.gov/phpr/readiness/funding-opioid.htm	Funding
Heroin Response Strategy	http://www.hidta.org/hrs/	Funding and Data Sharing

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Social Services		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and- safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA)	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html	Technical Assistance
Student Support and Academic Enrichment Grants (ESSA Title IV, Part A)	https://www2.ed.gov/policy/elsec/leg/essa/essassaegrantguid 10212016.pdf	Direct Service Provider
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Social Services		
Department of Education		
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Office of Special Education Programs		
Positive Behavioral Interventions and Support (PBIS) Technical Assistance Center	https://www.pbis.org/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
Social Services		
Department of Justice		
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family Drug Court Enhancements	$\frac{\text{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}}{\underline{f}}$	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family Drug Courts Implementation	$\frac{\text{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}}{\underline{f}}$	Funding
Opioid Affected Youth Initiative	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=467	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth Categories 1 - 2 - 3	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian programs)	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants- rural-areas-fact-sheet-section-531	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Substance Use Disorder</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Enhanced State Opioid Overdose Surveillance	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/state-opioid-mm.html	Funding
Guideline for Prescribing Opioids for Chronic Pain	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/prescribing/guideline.htm	Guidance
Local Response to Public Health Emergencies: Focus on the Opioid Epidemic		
Prescription Drug Overdose: Data Driven Prevention Initiative	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/ddpi.html	Funding
Prevention for States	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/microsite/index.html	Funding
Rx Awareness Campaign	https://www.cdc.gov/rxawareness/index.html	Information

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Substance Use Disorder</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
CMS Roadmap to Address the Opioid Epidemic	https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency- Information/Emergency/Downloads/Opioid-epidemic- roadmap.pdf	Information
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Leveraging Medicaid Technology to Address the Opioid Crisis"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy- guidance/downloads/smd18006.pdf	Guidance
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Strategies to Address the Opioid Epidemic"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy- guidance/downloads/SMD17003.pdf	Guidance
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Behavioral Health Workforce Education and Training Program - Supplements	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding
Expanding Access to Quality Substance Use Disorder and Mental Health Services	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding
Mental and Behavioral Health Education and Training - Opioid Workforce Expansion Program: Professional	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=b11a0242-313e-4ea0-8491-010747b34878	Funding
National Health Service Corps	https://nhsc.hrsa.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Substance Use Disorder</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Center for the Application for Prevention Technologies	http://www.samhsa.gov/captus	Training and Technical Assistance
Community-based Coalition Enhancement Grants to Address Local Drug Crises	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-001	Funding
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 005	Funding
HIV, HCV, & Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Epidemics	https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-DA-17- 014.html	Funding
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18- 006	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Promoting Integration of Primary and Behavioral Health Care	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 17-008	Funding

<u>Substance Use Disorder</u>

Department of Health and Human Services

Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
Rural Opioids Technical Assistance Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 022	Funding
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 015	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Strategic Prevention Framework - Partnerships for Success Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-008	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-HIV Program: Substance Use Disorder Treatment for Racial/Ethnic Minority Populations at High Risk for HIV/AIDS	https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/grants/pdf/ti-17-011.pdf	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Medication-Assisted Treatment Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction	https://www.samhsa.gov/programs-campaigns/medication-assisted-treatment/training-materials-resources/state-grant-programs	Funding
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Substance Use Disorder</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Tribal Behavioral Health Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 18-017	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	$\frac{\text{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}}{\underline{f}}$	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd	Funding

Drug Court Enhancements

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Substance Use Disorder</u>		
Department of Justice		
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family Drug Courts Implementation	$\frac{\text{https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd}}{\underline{f}}$	Funding
Gang Suppression Planning Grants	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=470	Funding
Gang Suppression: A Law Enforcement and Prosecutorial Approach to Address Gang Recruitment of Unaccompanied Alien Children	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=471	Funding
Opioid Affected Youth Initiative	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=467	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth (Solely for Opioids)	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Department of Labor		
Office of Workers Compensation Programs		
Alternative Pain Management and Treatment for Opioid Use Disorder	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/regs/compliance/DFECfolio/F ECABulletins/FY2016-2020.htm	Guidance
Deterring Medical Provider Fraud		Guidance
Prescription Management Unit	https://www.dol.gov/owcp/dfec/NewFECAPolicyonOpioidMedications.htm	Guidance
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Department of Veterans Affairs		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Substance Use Disorder</u>		
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Rural Health Initiative	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Telemental Health Hub and Spoke Model	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Telephone Lifestyle Coaching	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
VA-ECHO Expansion in Specialty Care	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Training
Vets Prevail Web-Based Behavioral Support	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services		
Opioid Education Naloxone Distribution	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Doc uments/Academic_Detailing_Educational_Material_Catalog/3 9 IB 787 OEND Patients Opioid Safety Naloxone Kit Broch ure_v2.pdf	Guidance
STOP Pain Catalog	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Documents/Academic_Detailing_Educational_Material_Catalog/AcademicDetailingSTOPPAINMaterials.pdf	Guidance
VA PBM: Academic Detailing Resources	http://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/academicdetailingservicehome. asp	Guidance
Veterans Health Administration		
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index .asp	Training
VA Opioid Safety Toolkit	https://www.va.gov/PAINMANAGEMENT/Opioid_Safety/Clinical_Tools.asp	Guidance

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Substance Use Disorder</u>		
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Veterans Health Administration		
VA Substance Use Disorder Locator	https://www.va.gov/directory/guide/SUD.asp	Direct Service Provider
Multi-agency Partnership		
Office of National Drug Control Policy and Centers fo and Prevention	r Disease Control	
Combatting Opioid Overdose through Community Intervention	https://www.cdc.gov/phpr/readiness/funding-opioid.htm	Funding
Heroin Response Strategy	http://www.hidta.org/hrs/	Funding and Data Sharing
Office of National Drug Control Policy		
Drug Free Communities Support Program		
Drug Free Communities	https://www.whitehouse.gov/ondcp/grants-programs/	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Transportation</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Department of Education		
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Adminis	tration	
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding

Resource Type Program Webbade **Transportation** Department of Health and Human Services Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-**Drug Court Activities Funding** 800 https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-**Funding** Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged 010 Youth, and their Families Grant Program https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-**Funding** Offender Reentry Program 003 https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-**Funding** Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women 007 https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-**Funding** State Opioid Response Grant 015 https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant **Funding** 014 https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg Funding Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant Department of Justice Bureau of Justice Assistance https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program ID=58 **Funding** Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program ID=72 **Funding** Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation **Funding** https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program ID=79 **Funding** Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program ID=72 **Funding Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects**

https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program ID=58

Veterans Treatment Courts

Department of Transportation

Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Transportation</u>		
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants-	Funding

rural-areas-fact-sheet-section-531

programs)

	Program	Webpage	Resource Type
-	<u>Treatment</u>		
	Appalachian Regional Commission		
	Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
	Corporation for National and Community Service		
	AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
	Department of Agriculture		
	Office of Rural Development		
	Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
	Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
	Rural Utilities Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-utilities	Financial Assistance
	Department of Education		
	Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
	Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
	Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
	School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA)	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html	Technical Assistance
	Student Support and Academic Enrichment Grants (ESSA Title IV, Part A)	https://www2.ed.gov/policy/elsec/leg/essa/essassaegrantguid 10212016.pdf	Direct Service Provider
	Office of Innovation and Improvement		
	Full Service Community Schools Program	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/communityschools/index.html	Direct Service Provider

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Treatment</u>		
Department of Education		
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Office of Special Education Programs		
OSEP Parent Program - Parent Training and Information Centers and Community Parent Resource Centers	www.parentcenterhub.org	Training
Positive Behavioral Interventions and Support (PBIS) Technical Assistance Center	https://www.pbis.org/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Guideline for Prescribing Opioids for Chronic Pain	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/prescribing/guideline.html	Guidance
Local Response to Public Health Emergencies: Focus on the Opioid Epidemic		
Prescription Drug Overdose: Data Driven Prevention Initiative	https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/foa/ddpi.html	Funding
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
CMS Roadmap to Address the Opioid Epidemic	https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency- Information/Emergency/Downloads/Opioid-epidemic- roadmap.pdf	Information
Integrated Care for Kids (InCK) Model	https://innovation.cms.gov/initiatives/integrated-care-for-kids-model/	Payment Model
Policy Changes and Updates for Prescription Drug Benefit Program for Contract Year 2019	https://www.cms.gov/newsroom/fact-sheets/cms-finalizes- policy-changes-and-updates-medicare-advantage-and- prescription-drug-benefit-program	Guidance

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Treatment</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
State Medicaid Director (SMD) letter, "Strategies to Address the Opioid Epidemic"	https://www.medicaid.gov/federal-policy- guidance/downloads/SMD17003.pdf	Guidance
Health Resources and Services Administration		
Expanding Access to Quality Substance Use Disorder and Mental Health Services	https://bphc.hrsa.gov/programopportunities/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=c2fb758c-21eb-49b6-a7d2-396cfd432def	Funding
Mental and Behavioral Health Education and Training - Opioid Workforce Expansion Program: Professional	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=b11a0242-313e-4ea0-8491-010747b34878	Funding
National Health Service Corps	https://nhsc.hrsa.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Rural Communities Opioid Response Program	https://www.hrsa.gov/grants/fundingopportunities/default.as px?id=35ee358e-d42f-4c7a-ba6e-d71f228eb1a9	Funding
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information

<u>Treatment</u>

Department of Health and Human Services

Center for the Application for Prevention Technologies	http://www.samhsa.gov/captus	Training and Technical Assistance
Community-based Coalition Enhancement Grants to Address Local Drug Crises	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18- 001	Funding
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 005	Funding
HIV, HCV, & Related Comorbidities in Rural Communities Affected by Opioid Injection Epidemics	https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-DA-17-014.html	Funding
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18- 006	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Offender Reentry Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 003	Funding
Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Treatment</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	tration	
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-015	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-HIV Program: Substance Use Disorder Treatment for Racial/Ethnic Minority Populations at High Risk for HIV/AIDS	https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/grants/pdf/ti-17-011.pdf	Funding
Targeted Capacity Expansion-Medication-Assisted Treatment Prescription Drug and Opioid Addiction	https://www.samhsa.gov/programs-campaigns/medication-assisted-treatment/training-materials-resources/state-grant-programs	Funding
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Tribal Behavioral Health Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 18-017	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Treatment</u>		
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66	Funding
Residential Substance Abuse Treatment Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=79	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Veterans Treatment Courts	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=58	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd f	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family Drug Court Enhancements	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family Drug Courts Implementation	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd <u>f</u>	Funding
Gang Suppression Planning Grants	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=470	Funding
Gang Suppression: A Law Enforcement and Prosecutorial Approach to Address Gang Recruitment of Unaccompanied Alien Children	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=471	Funding
Opioid Affected Youth Initiative	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=467	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth Categories 1 - 2 - 3	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Department of Transportation		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Treatment</u>		
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Office of Rural Health		
Rural Health Initiative	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/	Direct Service Provider
Telemental Health Hub and Spoke Model	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Telephone Lifestyle Coaching	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_I nitiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
VA-ECHO Expansion in Specialty Care	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Training
Vets Prevail Web-Based Behavioral Support	https://www.ruralhealth.va.gov/providers/Enterprise_Wide_Initiatives.asp	Direct Service Provider
Pharmacy Benefits Management Services		
Opioid Education Naloxone Distribution	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Doc uments/Academic Detailing Educational Material Catalog/3 9 IB 787 OEND Patients Opioid Safety Naloxone Kit Broch ure_v2.pdf	Guidance
STOP Pain Catalog	https://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/AcademicDetailingService/Doc uments/Academic_Detailing_Educational_Material_Catalog/A cademicDetailingSTOPPAINMaterials.pdf	Guidance
VA PBM: Academic Detailing Resources	http://www.pbm.va.gov/PBM/academicdetailingservicehome.asp	Guidance

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Treatment</u>		
Department of Veterans Affairs		
Veterans Health Administration		
Community Clergy Training to Support Rural Veterans Mental Health	https://www.patientcare.va.gov/chaplain/clergytraining/index .asp	Training
Opioid Prescribing Data	www.data.va.gov	Data
VA Opioid Safety Toolkit	https://www.va.gov/PAINMANAGEMENT/Opioid_Safety/Clinical_Tools.asp	Guidance
VA Substance Use Disorder Locator	https://www.va.gov/directory/guide/SUD.asp	Direct Service Provider
Federal Communications Commission		

https://www.usac.org/rhc/

Universal Service Rural Health Care Program

Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Violence, Trauma, and Abuse</u>		
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
Office of Rural Development		
Rural Business Service	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/programs-services-businesses	Funding
Rural Housing Services and Essential Community Facilities	https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services	Financial Assistance
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA)	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html	Technical Assistance
Student Support and Academic Enrichment Grants (ESSA Title IV, Part A)	https://www2.ed.gov/policy/elsec/leg/essa/essassaegrantguid 10212016.pdf	Direct Service Provider
Office of Innovation and Improvement		
Full Service Community Schools Program	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/communityschools/index.html	Direct Service Provider
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Violence, Trauma, and Abuse</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
IT Operations Network Services	https://www.ihs.gov/oit/operations/networkoperations/	Direct Service Provider
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider
Office of Clinical and Preventative Services	https://www.ihs.gov/ocps/aboutocps/	Direct Service Provider
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	ration	
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 005	Funding
Improving Access to Overdose Reversing Drugs	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sp-18-006	Funding
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
Resiliency in Communities after Stress and Trauma	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 17-009	Funding

Violence. Trauma, and Abuse Department of Health and Human Services Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for **Funding** 007 Pregnant and Postpartum Women https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-State Opioid Response Grant **Funding** 015 https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-**Funding** State Pilot Grant Program for Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women 016 https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-**Funding** State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant 014 https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg **Funding** Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs-Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI) **Funding** resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm-Funding Tribal Behavioral Health Grant Program 18-017 Department of Justice Bureau of Justice Assistance https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program ID=58 Adult Drug Court and Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts **Funding** https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program ID=72 Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program **Funding** https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program ID=72 **Funding** Hal Rogers Prescription Drug Monitoring Program https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=66 Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Partnership Funding **Funding** Second Chance Act https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program ID=72 **Funding Technology-Assisted Treatment Projects** https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program ID=58 **Veterans Treatment Courts** Funding

Violence, Trauma, and Abuse

Department of Transportation

Federal Transit Administration

Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310

Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Youth</u>		
Appalachian Regional Commission		
Partnerships for Opportunity and Workforce and Economic Revitalization (POWER) Initiative	https://www.arc.gov/funding/power.asp	Funding
Corporation for National and Community Service		
AmeriCorps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Senior Corps	https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/senior-corps	Funding for Volunteer Support
Department of Agriculture		
National Institute of Food and Agriculture		
Rural Health and Safety Education Program	https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/rural-health-and- safety-education-competitive-grants-program-rhse	Funding
Department of Education		
Office of Elementary and Secondary Education		
21st Century Community Learning Centers	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/21stcclc/index.html	Academic Enrichment
Center to Improve Social and Emotional Learning and School Safety	https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2018/05/16/201 8-10474/applications-for-new-award-center-to-improve- social-and-emotional-learning-and-school	Technical Assistance
Project Prevent	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/projectprevent/index.html	Capacity Building
Rural Education Achievement Program (Small, Rural School Achievement Program and Rural, Low-Income School Program)	https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/sst/index.html	Direct Service Provider
School Climate Transformation Grants (LEA and SEA)	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/schoolclimatelea/index.html	Technical Assistance
Student Support and Academic Enrichment Grants (ESSA Title IV, Part A)	https://www2.ed.gov/policy/elsec/leg/essa/essassaegrantguid 10212016.pdf	Direct Service Provider
Office of Innovation and Improvement		

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Youth</u>		
Department of Education		
Office of Innovation and Improvement		
Full Service Community Schools Program	https://www2.ed.gov/programs/communityschools/index.html	Direct Service Provider
Office of Safe and Healthy Students		
National Center for Safe Supportive Learning Environments Technical Assistance Center	https://safesupportivelearning.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Readiness and Emergency Management for Schools	https://rems.ed.gov/	Technical Assistance
Office of Special Education Programs		
OSEP Parent Program - Parent Training and Information Centers and Community Parent Resource Centers	www.parentcenterhub.org	Training
Positive Behavioral Interventions and Support (PBIS) Technical Assistance Center	https://www.pbis.org/	Technical Assistance
Department of Health and Human Services		
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention		
Teens Linked to Care	https://www.cdcfoundation.org/what/program/teens-linked- care	Public/Private Partnership
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services		
Integrated Care for Kids (InCK) Model	https://innovation.cms.gov/initiatives/integrated-care-for-kids-model/	Payment Model
Indian Health Service		
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Program	https://www.ihs.gov/asap/	Funding
Mental Health Program	https://www.ihs.gov/dbh/programs/	Direct Service Provider

<u>Youth</u>

Department of Health and Human Services

Addiction Technology Transfer Center	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/addiction- technology-transfer-center-network	Information
Cooperative Agreements for Adolescent and Transitional Aged Youth Treatment Implementation	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 010	Funding
Drug Court Activities	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-008	Funding
Enhancement and Expansion of Treatment and Recovery Services for Adolescents, Transitional Aged Youth, and their Families Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-010	Funding
Historical Black Colleges & Universities Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-005	Funding
Minority Fellowship Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/minority-fellowship-program	Student Aid
Providers Clinical Support System - Medication- Assisted Treatment	https://knowledge.samhsa.gov/ta-centers/providers-clinical- support-system	Information
Recovery Programs (Targeted Capacity Expansion - Peer-to-Peer, Recovery Community Services Program - Statewide Network, Building Communities of Recovery)	https://www.samhsa.gov/recovery	Funding
Services Grant Program for Residential Treatment for Pregnant and Postpartum Women	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-007	Funding
State Opioid Response Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18- 015	Funding
State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-17-014	Funding
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/block-grants/sabg	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Youth</u>		
Department of Health and Human Services		
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administ	tration	
Treatment Systems for Homeless People (GBHI/CABHI)	https://www.samhsa.gov/homelessness-programs- resources/grant-programs-services/gbhi-program	Funding
Tribal Behavioral Health Grant Program	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm- 18-017	Funding
Tribal Opioid Response Grants	https://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-18-016	Funding
Department of Housing and Urban Development		
Department-wide Programs		
HUD Housing Programs	https://www.hudexchange.info/	Funding and Training
Department of Justice		
Bureau of Justice Assistance		
Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program	https://www.bja.gov/ProgramDetails.aspx?Program_ID=72	Funding
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Coordinated Tribal Assistance Solicitation Tribal Purpose Area #8 - Healing to Wellness Courts	https://www.justice.gov/tribal/grants	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 1: Juvenile Drug Treatment Courts	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd f	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 2: Family Drug Court Enhancements	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd f	Funding
Drug Treatment Courts Program - Category 3: Family Drug Courts Implementation	https://www.ojjdp.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2018/DrugTC.pd f	Funding
Gang Suppression Planning Grants	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=470	Funding

Program	Webpage	Resource Type
<u>Youth</u>		
Department of Justice		
Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention		
Gang Suppression: A Law Enforcement and Prosecutorial Approach to Address Gang Recruitment of Unaccompanied Alien Children	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=471	Funding
Opioid Affected Youth Initiative	https://www.ojjdp.gov/funding/FundingDetail.asp?fi=467	Funding
Second Chance Act		Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth (Solely for Opioids)	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Youth Mentoring - Mentoring Opportunities for Youth Categories 1 - 2 - 3	https://www.ojjdp.gov/programs/ProgSummary.asp?pi=54	Funding
Department of Transportation		
Federal Transit Administration		
Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and People with Disabilities Formula Program and Competitive Pilot Program for Innovative Coordinated Access and Mobility	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/enhanced-mobility-seniors-people-disabilities-fact-sheet-section-5310	Funding
Rural Transit Grants (incl. Tribal and Appalachian programs)	https://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/grants/formula-grants- rural-areas-fact-sheet-section-531	Funding
Office of National Drug Control Policy		
Drug Free Communities Support Program		
Drug Free Communities	https://www.whitehouse.gov/ondcp/grants-programs/	Funding

This document was produced by the Office of National Drug Control Policy and the U.S. Department of Agriculture, with significant contributions from departments and agencies represented on the Federal Rural Opioids Interagency Working Group. ONDCP and USDA extend their appreciation to staff at the Departments of Commerce, Education, Health and Human Services, Housing and Urban Development, Justice, Labor, Transportation, and Veterans Affairs, the Federal Communications Commission, the Appalachian Regional Commission, and the Corporation for National and Community Service.

